ADD/ADHD Stimulant Medication Policies and Procedures
The Health Center diagnoses and treats patients with Attention Deficit Disorder (ADD or ADHD). Treatment may include medicines that are stimulants and, as such, are strictly regulated by the Drug Enforcement Agency (DEA). The license to prescribe these medications for you depends on following Federal rules and regulations. The Health Center will obey the law. 
Stimulant medications may be written for only one month at a time. You need a new prescription each month. 
1. Students who are taking medicines for ADD prescribed by their own physicians and who wish us to write their prescriptions instead of their doctor, MUST provide a written document from their physician describing the diagnosis and the medication, including name and dosage. THERE ARE NO EXCEPTIONS. 

2. Patients who are diagnosed and treated by Student Health physicians will be scheduled for follow-up appointments as needed and we will prescribe for them. 
3. All students picking up a monthly stimulant prescription must have a weight and blood pressure check, without exception. This is a national standard of care. The side effects of stimulant medicine include high blood pressure and weight loss. Other symptoms are nervousness, insomnia, rapid heart rate, dizziness, or loss of appetite. 
4. Stimulant medicines are commonly abused. Do not lose your medicine. Keep your medicine under lock and key. Loss of your pills may cause us to stop writing your prescription. LOST PRESCRIPTIONS WILL NOT BE REPLACED. Do not share your medicine. Sharing or sale of these medicines is against Federal law and MAY BE SUBJECT TO CRIMINAL PROSECUTION AND IMPRISONMENT. 

5. Stimulant medications by law cannot be telephoned to the pharmacy. When you need a refill of stimulant medication, notify us in person 2 business days before, and have your weight and blood pressure checked here. You may then pick up your medicine at the Health Center two business days later. Remember we are not open Saturdays, Sundays, or University holidays. 

6. Collaboration with the Counseling Center may be recommended, and has proven highly beneficial for many students. 

7. If you feel you need special test/academic accommodations, the Student Learning Services Office should be contacted at 937-229-2066 in the Roesch Library basement. 

8. Drs. Foley and Buchwalder reserve the right to refuse writing stimulant medications for any patient. 

________________________________________________________________________
I have received a copy of the University of Dayton Health Center’s policy concerning ADD stimulant medications and agree to abide by the policy.
X __________________________________Date______________________________
